USATF ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION

MEETING

Tuesday, June 15, 2004




         USATF Adirondack Office


Attending: Jim Bowles, Emily Bryans, Jim Egan, Pat Glover, BJ Palma, George Regan, Chris Rush

Minutes from the April 20, 2004 meeting were distributed for review.  They will await approval at a subsequent meeting. 

  I. Officers’ Reports:

President’s Report: George Regan (GR) thanked the Association officers and sports committee chairs who assisted with the Freihofer’s Run for Women.  The event was highly successful, with a large turnout, and excellent performances by a number of entrants.  There were two single age records and one age group record set.  A new Masters American and World record of 15:48 was established by Colleen DeReuck.  There were 7,161 participants in the three events (Community Walk, 5K Championship and Kids’ Run), and approximately 15,000 visited the health and fitness expo.  George is currently working with Freihofer’s on putting together the proposal for securing the 2005 National Championship.

The USA 5 km Masters Cross Country Championship will be held at Saratoga State Park on October 17.  George is looking for support and assistance for this event from the board.

George noted that membership numbers are at a two year high and has hopes that this trend will continue.
Secretary’s Report:  Chris Rush noted that he is preparing for presentation and consideration at the next meeting a set of policy guidelines relating to fiscal oversight.  He stressed that, going into the Association’s next fiscal year, the several committees should come to the next meeting with preliminary projections for programs/events, and the budget estimates to support those projections.  These projections would be fed into an annual budget.  Chris also noted that currently, the by-laws do not account for an Association Treasurer.  Chris recommends that this be addressed in a by-laws change.

II. Sports Committee Reports:

Track and Field:  In the absence of Richard O’Riley, Chris Rush reported that the committee was deeply disappointed with the failure of a summer track series to materialize.  It was generally agreed that plans need to be made farther in advance for next summer.  A possible date for an Open/Masters meet was discussed—August 21—if a venue can be secured.

Long Distance Running:  Pat Glover reported.  Mugs have been ordered for the Adirondack Distance Run. Emily Bryans reported that there were a number of complimentary comments from Association Athlete Development Program (AADP) athletes who participated in Freihofer’s.  The Association’s Women’s 5K Championships will be the Bruegger’s Bagel Run on June 27.  The next AADP event for women will be the Tufts 10K.  

Cross Country:  Pat Glover also reported for the cross-country chairs. He is currently looking for a hotel to accommodate out-of-town runners for the USA Masters 5 km Cross Country Championships. The Albany Quality Inn (Clarion Hotel of Albany) is the host hotel.  The Fairfield Inn is housing runners as well.

Youth Athletics:  Nicole DePasquale submitted a written report (copy attached).  Jim Egan noted that the Association JO meet would be held at Averill Park this Saturday, June 19.  Averill Park held a warm-up meet the previous week.  
III. Administrative/Special Committee Reports

Officials Report: BJ Palma reported that 2 officials have retired, and she is still attempting to recruit new officials.

Road Race Technical: George Regan reported that he is still working with Jim Gilmer to set up a clinic for road race course measurement.  George would like to use the Freihofer’s course for the clinic.  It was moved (Bowles) and seconded (Egan) to approve the clinic.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:15 PM

Respectfully submitted,

C. Christopher Rush, Secretary

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Board will be the Adirondack Association’s Annual meeting to be held on Tuesday, September 21st, 7 PM, location to be announced.  
